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No. 590, A.] [Published April 17, 1943. 

CHAPTER 60. 

AN ACT appropriating a certain sum to the adjutant general 
conditionally upon the national encampment of the G. A. R. 
coming to' Wisconsin in 1943. 

The people of the state of Wisconsin, represented in senate and 
assembly, do enact as follows: 

There is appropriated from the general fund to the adjutant 
general the sum of $2,000 as a nonlapsible appropriation to be 
used in connection with the national encampment of the Grand 
Army of the Republic in the event that it accepts the invitation 
to come to Wisconsin in 1943. Allotments from this appropria
tion shall be made at such times and in such amo~~nts as the 
adjutant general may certify to the secretary of state. This ap
propriation shall become available upon the condition that the 
national encampment of the Grand Army of the Republic is held 
in Wisconsin in 1943. 

Approved April 15, 1943. 

No. 43, S.] [Published April 21, 1943. 

CHAPTER 61. 

AN ACT to amend 97.42 (1) (a) of the statutes, relating to 
oleomargarine. 

The people of the state of 1Visconsin, represented in senate and 
assembly, do enact as follows: 

97.42 (1) (a) of the statutes is amended to read: 
97.42 (1) (a) An occupational tax is hereby assessed, im

posed and levied, as hereinafter provided, upon the sale, offer
ing or exposing for sale, or giving or delivering or use of oleo
margarine, butterine and similar substances, in this state. The 
purpose of this section is declared to be the raising of revenue, 
and the regulations herein imposed are for the purpose of secur
ing the full collection of such revenue, and punishing evasion 
or attempted evasion of the payment thereof. Oleomargarine, 
butterine and similar substances include * '" '.(, all fats and 
fat compounds sufficiently adaptable to ~, ,~ * the ordinary 
uses of butter, to lead readily to use as an alternative to butter 




